
Kingsville Township Trustees Special Meeting 
June 16th 2021 

 
 
 
 

On June 16th 2021, Jim Branch, chairman, called to order a special meeting of 
the Kingsville Township Trustees at 6:00pm at the Township Garage.  In 
attendance were Trustee Jim Branch, Trustee Karl Brunell, and Trustee Mike 
Cliff. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to open bids for the Fox Rd OPWC project. The 
project was advertised in the Star Beacon on 5/28/2021, 5/29/2021, and 
5/31/2021. Potential bidders were provided more than 14 days to respond to the 
legal notice. 
 
One bid was received from NES Corp. in the amount of $176,494.50. This 
amount falls with the 10% threshold of the Ashtabula County Engineer’s estimate 
of $161,146.25. 
 
Karl Brunell made a motion to approve the bid proposal from NES Corp in the 
amount of $176,494.50 pending the review and approval of the Ashtabula County 
Prosecutor and the Ashtabula County Engineer. Jim Branch seconded; all yes. 
 
The bid proposal will be scanned and forwarded to the Prosecutor and Engineer. 
 
Karl Brunell made a motion to adjourn. Jim Branch seconded; all yes. Meeting 
adjourned. 


